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Dear Mr. Nelson:

We recently met with the U. S. Department of Energy (DOE) to transmit site information and to discuss
details of the site for their preparation of the long-term surveillance plan (LTSP). Part of that discussion
included groundwater monitoring wells that would be part of the LTSP. The DOE indicated in their letter
to you dated July 13, 2005 that they were concerned about wells outside the long-term care boundary that
might be required for the LTSP.

Figure I presents the location of the wells used in the current groundwater monitoring system. As we
discussed during our meeting in Denver at the NMA conference, we believe that the current system
should provide necessary information to adequately monitor groundwater and to determine the adequacy
of the groundwater model until the site is transferred to the DOE. The LTSP monitoring program should
consist of fewer wells than are in the current network. The proposed well locations for the monitoring
system for the LTSP are also shown on Figure 1.

We have discussed the proposed LTSP groundwater monitoring network with the DOE. They are satisfied
that this network addresses the concerns raised in their July 13, 2005 letter. The proposed wells are all
inside the long-term care boundary and the DOE would have the ability to access and maintain the wells.
They also stated that the proposed number and location of the wells is in general conformance with their
monitoring programs at other sites.

We trust that this will assist you in addressing the DOE concerns. Please let me know if there is any
additional information you or you staff might need to regarding this matter.

Sincerely,

Louis Miller,
Senior Consultant
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